Announcement from Hatyaiwittayalaisomboonkulkanya School
Subject: Policy of Not Accepting Gifts and gratuities from Performing Duties
(No Gift Policy)
for Fiscal Year 2024

According to the Cabinet Resolution on December 8, 2020, it has approved the
national reform plan for preventing and suppressing corruption and misconduct (Revised
version). It specifies significant reform activities (Big Rock) Reform Activity 4 “The development
of Thai bureaucracy to be transparent and free from benefits” specifies Goal 1.1 as “All
government agencies declare themselves as entities where all government officials do not

accept gifts or gratuities while performing their duties (No Gift Policy).

In order to promote preventive measures of corruption and misconduct in the
government sector and express the intention of opposing all forms of corruption as well as
strengthening the culture and values of honesty, morality and ethics and having no conflicts of
interest in performing duties, Hatyaiwittayalaisomboonkulkanya School has therefore set a
policy to be an organization in which all personnel do not accept gifts of any kind or any other
benefits while, before and after performing duties—at both present and future and on every
occasion and every festival unless it is necessary, it cannot be avoided. It must comply
Guidelines for accepting gifts or gifts and any other benefits According to regulations, the Office
of the Prime Minister on giving or receiving gifts of government officials, B.E. 2001 with the
National Corruption Commission on Criteria for Receiving Assets or Other Ethical Benefits of

State Officials B.E. 2020.

Therefore, this announcement has been issued for the awareness of every
employee, and we expect all officials and workers to-adhere strictly to these guidelines.
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